
RBSS PAC MINUTES December 1, 2021 
 

1. Marianne called the meeting to order at 6:31 pm.  
 

2.  Motion #1: “Adopt the December 1, 2021  Agenda as presented.”  
 
Caroline Aked, Paula Wilson /Passed 
   

 
3. Motion #2: “Minutes from the November 3, 2021, meeting be approved.”   

Caroline Aked, Paula Wilson/Passed 
 

4. REPORTS: 
 

• President:  

• Thanked everyone for coming to the last meeting of 2021 and wishing 
everyone Happy Holidays. 

• Discussed a few things regarding Dry Grad. Dry grad meetings usually 
follow our PAC meetings. Application for some grants have been started 
and ordering key chains in February. 

 

• VP:  Nothing to report 
 

• Secretary: nothing to report 
 

• Treasurer: (Salome reported our financial status as of December 1, 2021) 

• The Gaming account balance: $28,833.00.  

• The General account balance: $418.61 

• RBPAC has earned $18.24 through the PAC Peninsula Co-op #. They issue 
cheques only over $20 so will receive it at a later date 

• New Chess Club asked for $500.00 for clocks and approved $200.00 

• Letters were sent out to everyone that received funds 

• Received many thank you notes for these funds 
 

Motion #3: “To fund the Chess Club $200 toward the purchase of items needed to start 
the club” 
Salome/Caroline/passed 

 
  

• Communications:  

• Received e-mail from an Ortho mobile clinic interested in if we would 
promote their clinic for the school and we would receive a kick back of  
10 %. Decided to forward to Mike Huck 

 



• SPEAC:  

• Notices will be going out in the middle of December to affected families 
for new catchments 

• PAC will decide later to how much money will be given to new schools to 
help them get started 

• December 15 will be the next SPEAC meeting but will be a short one 
followed by a social (virtual) 

• Will be offering a Food safe class for $30 which will get you your 
certificate 

 
 

• Principal’s Report:   

• 10,000 tonight has started and goes till December 10 

• Field Trips on pause unless you can walk or bike ride 

• Every student will have to have their assessments done this year 

• Dance performance December 14/15, doors open at 6:30 pm 

• Winter Formal is a go for December 16 with staff serving and music bingo 
afterwards 

• Leadership students were able to secure donations for the Winter Formal 

• They will also have roaming photographers for Winter Formal 

• Royal Bay Bakery suppling cinnamon knots for the Santa breakfast on 
December 17 

• Huge flaw with gender neutral bathrooms. Looking into removing the 
bench and cutting the stall doors, so not completely closed off 

• Mr. Lait has his desk up there and monitoring  
 
 

 
5. NEW BUSINESS: no new business 

 
 

 
6. NEXT MEETING:   January 5, 2022, at 6:30 pm 

 
Meeting ended 7:34 pm 
 
Attendance:  Peggiann Marcoux, Marianne Chase, Caroline Aked, Michelle Scoville, Hayley 
Nesbitt, Michelle Alexander, Salome Crowley, Mike Huck, Paula Wilson, Kari Moslehi, Teresa 
Janisch, Liska Rodger 
 


